TO:; John Jones, President, SCTCCCA

FROM: Jeff Buys, Secretary-Treasurer, SCTCCCA
DATE: 29 July 2003
RE: Minutes of the summer clinic business meeting

15:35 President John Jones opened the meeting with a call to order.
15:36  Pledge of Allegiance

15:37  President John Jones proposed that the minutes of the winter meeting be approved instead of read
aloud. Calvin Hudgins of Northwestern seconded the motion. The minutes were approved
unanimously.

15:38 A moment of silence was taken for Coach Steve Robinson of Sumter High School.

15:39  Precious Akins of Summerville was recognized for breaking the state record in the girl’s discus
with a throw of 143’ 2”. Sara Young of Thornwell was recognized for breaking the state record in
the girl’s pole vault with a height of 12’ 6'4”. Jonathan Hardin, Brian Raymond, Robert
Thompson, and Darian Hodges of Spring Valley were recognized for breaking the boy’s 4 x 800
state record with a time of 8:03.22.

15:42  The vice presidents handed out the Track Coach of the Year awards:

4A Boys: John Jones, Spring Valley
4A Girls: Calvin Hudgins, Northwestern
3A Boys: Franklin Ham, Eau Claire
3A Girls: Daniel Brooks, Dreher
2A Boys: Herman Johnson, Edisto
2A Girls: Zeke Goode, Emerald
David Smith, Blue Ridge
1A Boys: Charlie Poole, Lamar
1A Girls: Stevie Phillips, Johnsonville

15:45  President Jones awarded Steve Wilson and Lawrence Sanders with a Special Service Award for
outstanding contributions to the SCTCCCA.

15:48 Bob Jenkins announced Chuck Parker and Barbara Wilkes as Hall of Fame Inductees.

15:51  Ed Boehmke announced the 2003 cross country schedule and informed members that meet
information can be found at the association website: http://www.eastsideathletics.com/sctrackworld.

15:55 Bob Jenkins discussed proposed changes to the coaches classic cross country meet which involved
collapsing the 7 8% o srade race into the JV division, and splitting the boys varsity division into two
divisions; an international division and championship division.

16:00 Ed Boehmke discussed on-line entry form for cross country meets.
16:12  President Jones announced that the coaches classic and state cross country meets would be
returning to Hilton Field on Fort Jackson effective immediately. Members were informed that picture ID’s

would be required for all athletes, parents, coaches, and anyone else attending these meets.

16:14  President Jones discussed All-State Certificates and 4 — 8™ place ribbons from the state track
meet.



16:19  Steve Wilson, Summerville, proposed that the association recognize one Assistant Coach of the
Year for cross country and one for track and field. The motion was seconded by Rick Crumpler, Spring
Valley. Bob Jenkins amended the proposal to begin with the first selection at the 2004 winter meeting.
President Jones is to draft a form for Ed Boehmke, Eastside, to post on the association website for
download. Members may then download the form and send it to the SCTCCCA Secretary/Treasurer (Jeff
Buys, Ridge View). The officers will vote on and select the Assistant Coach of the Year from the
nominations. The proposal passed unanimously.

16:25 Bob Jenkins and President Jones discussed officiating at the state track meet. President Jones
announced that he presented the HSL with a proposal to pay teams running off events, $25 per event run
off.

16:50  Jim Kilbreth discussed the Shrine Bowl Run. Members voted on the Shrine Bowl assistant coach
for 2003.

16:53  Calvin Hudgins, Northwestern, made a motion that the SCTCCCA donation to the SCACA
scholarship fund be increased from $375 to $500. The motion was seconded by Franklin Ham, Eau Claire.
The motion passed unanimously.

16:55  Ricky Pace, Chapman, made a motion that the starting height in the pole vault at the state meet be
changed for girls from 7° to 6’ 6” and for boys from 9’ to 8’ 6”. The motion was seconded by Skip Frye,
Broome. The motion failed 2 —30.

16:58  Ricky Pace, Chapman, proposed that the starting height in the pole vault at the state meet be
changed to the lowest height of the qualifier for both boys and girls. The proposal was seconded by Skip
Frye of Broome. The motion passed 37 -21.

17:05  Calvin Hudgins, Northwestern, made a motion that the association accept all proposed changes
discussed by Bob Jenkins to the Coaches Classic cross country meet. The motion was seconded by Doug
Blosser of Greenwood. The motion passed unanimously.

17:08  David Smith, Blue Ridge, made a motion to add the 4 x 200 to the state meet. Joe Coates, Loris,
seconded the motion. The motion failed 27 —43.

17:15 Bobby Urban was announced as the 2003 Assistant Shrine Bowl Coach.

17:16  Tom Ryall, Fort Dorchester, made a motion to start the Coaches Classic Track meet at 9:00 AM.
The motion was tabled until the winter clinic.

17:17  President Jones made a motion to amend the constitution to allow the president to replace officers
in the event that the position is vacated between meetings. In the event that the officer being replaced is the
president, then the vice president’s will vote on the new president. The motion was seconded by Ed
Boehmke, Eastside. The motion passed unanimously.

17:18  President Jones made a motion to increase member dues to the SCTCCCA from $5 to $8. Mike
Massey amended the motion to make the increase to $10 instead of $8. The motion was seconded by Bob
Jenkins, Northwestern. The motion passed unanimously.

17:24  President Jones announced that the winter meeting would be held at the HSL office at 10:00 AM
on January, 24 2004.

17:25  President Jones made a motion to change the 4A Qualifier seeding to seeding the region winners,
then by time, distance, or height for all subsequent seedings. The motion was seconded by Calvin Hudgins,

Northwestern. The motion passed 27 — 11 for all members, and 9 — 4 for 3A.

17:42  Charlie Poole of Lamar volunteered for the vacant Vice President position. President Jones
announced that anyone interested in that position should let him know immediately.

17:44  President Jones closed the meeting.






